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May 27, 2020 

 
Ryan Howser 
El Paso County Development Services Department 
DSDcomments@elpasoco.com  

 

RE: Prairie Ridge Final Plat (Reconsideration) 
 SE ¼ of the SE ¼, Section 12, T11S, R66W, 6th P.M. 

Water Division 1, Water District 8 

 
Dear Mr. Howser: 
 
We have reviewed the information received by this office on May 6, 2020 regarding the 
above referenced referral. The Applicant is requesting a subdivision to create 7 lots on 
39.77 acres. This office previously commented on this subdivision in a letter dated August 
6, 2007, attached. The comments from the August 6, 2007 letter are still valid 
  

Should you or the Applicant have any questions, please contact Ailis Thyne at 303-866-
3581 x8216. 

       
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Joanna Williams, P.E.           

Water Resource Engineer 
 
cc:  Subdivision file: 21211 
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